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1. Introduction 
 
1.1 Christchurch City Council (the Council) thanks Selwyn District Council for the opportunity to 

provide comment on the Application for Private Plan Change – Hoskyns Road, Kirwee. The 
request seeks to rezone approximately 17.9 hectares of land, which would result in the 
ability to provide for 164 residential allotments, which is an additional 118 lots above the 46 
that already have subdivision consent. 

 
2. Summary 
 

2.1  Our Submission addresses: 
 

a. The potential wider transport effects on Christchurch City;  
b. The potential effects on the ecological resilience of the Canterbury region; 
c. The direction provided by higher order documents for urban growth in Canterbury; 

and 
d. Impact on the Greater Christchurch Urban Development Strategy 

 
2.2 Christchurch City Council (thereafter referred to as “Council”) is supportive of growth in the 

towns in Selwyn District to support the local needs. Council has and continues to be 
supportive of the work that Selwyn District Council has undertaken in planning for growth in 
its townships, through documents such as the Malvern Area Plan 2031. However, the 
amount of land proposed to be rezoned in this request, goes beyond the quantum of 
residential units identified for growth in the Malvern Area Plan. Council questions the need 
to provide more growth than has been identified as needed for the projected growth of the 
town. This creates the risk that new residents will not be able to find sufficient employment 
in the local area, and will commute to Christchurch City. The majority of Kirwee residents 
who commute, already commute into Christchurch City for work. There are limited transport 
options from Kirwee, increased commuting for Kirwee will likely increase car travel, 
emissions and contribute to the congestion issues on commuter routes into Christchurch 
City. Increasing commuting from Kirwee is not consistent with what is sought by the higher 
order planning documents.  

 
2.3 As a member of the Greater Christchurch partnership, Council also questions whether this 

development and others beyond the Greater Christchurch boundary, raise the issue whether 
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Source: Statistics New Zealand website based on 2013 census data.  
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